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Our first assembly of Panel 65 was a spiritual experience indeed! I was so amazed by the hard work 

of all the groups of this area. We filled our delegate up with many group consciences then sent him off 

informed to experience his journey in New York.  Can’t wait to hear what happened. 

At our April Area Committee meeting we continued to do the work of the Area in Raymundo’s 

absence.  There were two housekeeping motions that passed.  The first was “That CNCA fund one 

person from the BTG Committee to attend the annual BTG Workshop Weekend to be held in Park City, 

Utah from September 11-13, 2015, cost not to exceed the budgeted amount of $750” presented by the 

BTG Chair. The HK motion was “That CNCA fund a member of the Archives Committee to the 

National Workshop in Independence, OH, Sept 24-27, at a cost not to exceed $850”  presented by the 

Archives Chair. There was a presentation of new business by the Treasurer and Chair of the Finance 

Committee. The new motion read “That CNCA provide for reimbursement at the Area approve rate for 

hotel and meal, prudently requested by any Area Officer, for the night before each Assembly and that 

the Guidelines be amended accordingly.” This was voted to be discussed at the ACM as new business 

next month. There was discussion on the new business which state “That CNCA Fund a Website 

Committee editor to attend the National AA Technology Workshop to be held October 2-4, 2015 in St. 

Louis, Missouri at a cost not to exceed $1200.” This will be old business at our next ACM in May.  We 

also continue on our discussion topic, “Should CNCA 06 expand from 8 officers to 10 officers.” 

Discussion will continue for another month.  

Preparations are underway for the Post Conference Assembly in Eureka. Many of us will make the 

pleasant trek up the coast. There is a very full agenda for the Area Business meeting in the morning. 

Please bring your groups’ consciences on these business items and fully participate in the discussion of 

these motions. It should prove to be an exciting day.  

I hear rumblings that next month might bring some assembly bids for 2016. I wonder where we are 

going next year? 

As always, bring your FM Radios and prepare for action packed day the fairgrounds in Eureka. Who 

knows, you might see Big Foote on this journey.  
   

 

 

In service and gratitude, 

 Joann L. 

Panel 65 CNC Area Chair     

                 

Please bring your FM Radios! 


